PPG Update
The patient group has made progress this year with several members of our virtual group taking on a proactive role and taking the next steps towards setting up an “actual group” within the practice and they have attend meetings which were organised by the Birmingham Cross City Commissioning Group, in addition to this members of the PPG recently attended a clinical governance meeting to introduce themselves to the team at Sherwood House Medical Practice and inform us that their main priority was to grow the virtual group and encourage new members to their patient group.
The practice has engaged with the group and attended a meeting to discuss the way forward and to develop a plan. 

The following are the minutes taken during that meeting:-

FIRST STEPS

NOTES ON INFORMAL MEETING AT SHERWOOD HOUSE SURGERY 

Present:     Surgery - Dr. L Miller, 


       PPG - Members.

The informal agenda of issues for discussion is shown below, with comment noted in italics. 
Adoption of the PPG by the surgery and confirmation of commitment.

Dr Miller confirmed that the practice wished to start a PPG and would work with this group to develop one. The practice would make every effort to ensure the relevant staff, including a GP would attend any formal PPG meeting. This would however be  subject to the pressure of work at the surgery. The surgery would also offer by arrangement the facility of a meeting room for the PPG.

A member of staff would be appointed to be the point of contact with the group and Dr Miller would be copied in on any email or paper correspondence.
Agreement as to terms of reference and structure. We will need to consider the following:

The meeting was unanimous in the opinion that the PPG was not to be considered as a watchdog or forum to air complaints. Its prime objective was to provide a communication link between patient and surgery with the intention to make agreed improvements to the services provided by the surgery.

Action -It was agreed that the PPG members would develop the Terms of Reference for agreement with the practice.
1. Optimum size of PPG – Various views were held as to optimum number but 15 to 20 seemed a reasonable critical mass to initially aim for. 
2. How to achieve this number of committed individuals.

To be considered at next meeting
3. How best to adequately reflect the profile of the patients within the practice.
It was felt this represented possibly the greatest challenge to the group and would be discussed in more detail at the next (and probably many other) meetings.
4. How the group will interact with CCG, virtual PPG or any other relevant organisations, groups or individuals.

Again it was felt this will become more apparent as the group develops. Initially it would be necessary to concentrate on essential groups / individuals to interact with.

Dr Miller felt it would be useful for the group to provide a speaker or paper at the meeting of one of the surgeries local groups. This was agreed, it was however felt that a representative speaker would be the best option.
Action - Arrange details with surgery
5. When meetings will take place, election of chair and deputy, individuals expected to attend etc. 
Initially while the group was becoming established it was felt there may be a need for more meetings than the expected four or five a year when established. The initial meetings may only require input from specific members of surgery staff.

Consideration of the resource implications to the practice.

As noted previously see 1 above) however needs further consideration/discussion.
Communication 
a)   Within the group, to patients, to surgery, to other parties.

b)   How to advertise the PPG and Virtual PPG.

c) Use of IT? How to make contact with non internet users or individuals having difficulty with the usual media e.g.  visually impaired.
General discussion took place however topics too large in scope for this meeting. 
Action - PPG to consider ideas at their next meeting for discussion and agreement with the surgery.
General Points
It was agreed that subject to space being available at the surgery the PPG re-convene on  Tuesday 26th Feb at the surgery.
Action - KN to distribute informal notes on meeting and confirm next.
Action - KN to review existing paperwork from previous meetings, seminars and contacts, in order to review for any  information of importance.
The PPG members appreciated that Dr Miller had attended  and that the surgery had allowed the use of the meeting room.

Dr Miller thanked the group for their work and commitment and the meeting broke up.
MAIN CHANNELS OF COMMUNICATION NECESSARY TO START 

RAISING PUBLIC AWARENESS

There is a need for the general public to be aware and be given more information relating to the proposed changes within their area. This will also allow the opportunity to explain how, as patients they can be involved in the process via the Virtual (VPPG) or Patient Participation Group (PPG) of any participating surgery.

Suggested communication routes:


Local Media such as free newspapers e.g. Metro

Local Magazines e.g. Harlequin 


Possible air time on Local Radio


Simple, inexpensive leaflets made available in public buildings e.g. 
Libraries Hospitals etc

Responsibility – CCG In conjunction with participating surgeries.

Outcome – This should raise public awareness making them more likely to approach their surgery directly or respond to the more positively to any surgery initiatives.

ENCOURAGING PATIENTS TO BECOME PPG OR VPPG MEMBERS 

For PPGs to exist and effectively represent the practice patient base, they must have a committed and reasonably sized core of both VPPG and PPG members. 

Suggested communication routes:

· Local Media such as free newspapers. e.g. Metro.
· Local Magazines e.g. Harlequin 

· Internet – Surgery Website, Direct email, Mobile Messages.

· Simple, inexpensive but eye catching posters displayed in the surgery and nearby pharmacies.
· Use of any existing electronic equipment to inform patients attending surgery.

· Simple, inexpensive leaflets made available from surgery and nearby pharmacies, possibly distributed as a prescription attachment.

· Advise patient groups verbally when they are together in any numbers e.g. clinics.
· Invite individuals who are interested in meeting for tea and biscuits to enable them to meet and discuss the roles and responsibilities of the two groups. The interim PPG members 
could assist in this.


Involve younger patients by visiting local schools or talking to Heads.

· Contacting appropriate local charities.

Note A particular difficulty will be contacting those (usually younger patients) who seldom visit their surgery?
Responsibility – Local Practices In conjunction with existing or forming PPGs where relevant.

Outcome – Hopefully this should arouse sufficient interest to establish a reasonable sized core to start up the relevant groups.
We are keen to encourage more members to join our PPG and would welcome any patient who wishes to engage with us.

Survey Results
We undertook a survey at the beginning of this financial year to gauge our patients’ views on which survey they wanted to complete; the options were:

1. Appointments and Did Not Attend (DNA), 
2. Prescriptions 
3. Facilities.

75% of those who responded voted for option 1 Appointments and Did Not Attend (DNA), the results were as follows:
Background

We approached the virtual patient group to solicit opinion as to which survey we should carry out.  The options were: 

1. Appointments and Did Not Attend (DNA)

2. Prescriptions

3. Facilities

Of the 67 respondents 75% voted for option 1 Appointments and Did Not Attend.
The survey was conducted via our Virtual Patient Group and also in the Surgery.
Results

	When attempting to make an appointment by telephone how would you rate:-

	
	The speed in which your call was answered?
	The efficiency of reception staff dealing with your call?
	The ability to get through to the practice by phone?

	Poor
	4%
	2%
	6%

	Fair
	21%
	9%
	23%

	Good
	27%
	28%
	28%

	Very good
	26%
	23%
	25%

	Excellent
	20%
	36%
	15%

	No Experience
	1%
	1%
	1%

	Did not answer
	2%
	2%
	3%


	When attempting to make an appointment in person how would you rate:-

	
	The speed at which you were dealt with at reception?
	The efficiency of reception staff dealing with you?

	Poor
	1%
	1%

	Fair
	10%
	7%

	Good
	14%
	13%

	Very good
	38%
	30%

	Excellent
	30%
	43%

	No Experience
	2%
	2%

	Did not answer
	5%
	5%


	
	How long did you have to wait for an appointment with a specific doctor?
	How long did you have to wait for an appointment to see any doctor?

	Same Day
	10%
	41%

	Next Working Day
	5%
	16%

	Within 2-3 days
	5%
	9%

	Within 4-5 days
	7%
	9%

	6 or more
	8%
	5%

	More than a week
	58%
	16%

	Did not answer
	8%
	5%


	 
	When requesting an emergency appointment are you normally seen the same day?
	When requesting a telephone consultation how long do you normally wait?
	

	Yes
	70%
	14%
	Same Day

	No
	7%
	15%
	Next Working Day

	Did not answer
	24%
	25%
	Within 2-3 days

	
	
	12%
	Within 4-5 days

	
	
	5%
	6 or more

	
	
	29%
	Did not answer


	 

Did not attends

 

	
	Were you aware that on average we have approximately 250 missed appointments a month?
	If the practice took a proactive approach on tackling the issue of DNA's would you support us?
	If yes, which methods would you want us to use?
	

	Yes
	67%
	90%
	16%
	Phone call

	No
	27%
	2%
	24%
	Letter

	Did not answer
	7%
	9%
	54%
	Either

	 
	
	
	6%
	Did not answer


Statistics of respondents

	Age Analysis

	16 -25
	3%

	26 - 40
	18%

	41 - 50
	28%

	51 - 60
	19%

	61 - 70
	16%

	71 - 80
	10%

	80+
	2%

	Did not answer
	4%

	Ethnic group

	British Group
	77%

	Irish
	0%

	W&B Caribbean
	0%

	W&B African
	0%

	White & Asian
	1%

	Indian
	9%

	Pakistani
	3%

	Bangladeshi
	1%

	Caribbean
	1%

	African
	0%

	Chinese
	0%

	Did not answer
	6%

	Other
	3%

	Male or Female

	Male
	29%

	Female
	68%

	Did not answer
	4%


Conclusion
We feel that this survey has confirmed that on a whole we are providing a good service.  In particular the results for the questions that relate to contact with reception demonstrate that they are providing a good service, scoring 86% across good, very good and excellent when asked “how would you rate the efficiency of reception staff dealing with you?”
Appointment availability revealed that 58% of respondents claimed that they had to wait more than a week to get an appointment with a specific doctor, this obviously is a concern.  Unfortunately we have to abide by the guidelines set by the Department of Health which stipulates we have to offer a variety of appointments this is are made up of the following: 

· emergency appointments (these are released twice a day);

· routine appointments  - these are released in two ways, firstly routine appointments are opened 1 month in advance but then the system releases routine appointments on gradual basis throughout that month, some may be a week ahead of the appointment time and some are opened on the day.
So you will see that although we offer a wide variety of different types of appointments at different times the demand for appointments far out ways the availability, which is totally outside of our control.
Another factor in this equation is that due to the nature of the Doctor / Patient relationship a large number of our patients only want to see a specific Doctor which unfortunately sometimes means they have to wait.

To give you an understanding we recently completed an appointment analysis and the results are as follows:

Average week

Emergency appointments






259

Routine appointments






644

Telephone consultations






137

Clinic appointments (i.e. Baby clinic, COPD, Asthma clinic)

121
Grand Total








1161
So you can see that we do offer a lot of appointments but with a patient population of over 12,500 patients, demand is high.

With regards to the Did Not Attends, we are pleased that so many of our patients are supportive of our suggestion to approach the patients who DNA, and with that in mind I have attached a draft letter for your consideration.  As 24% opted for a letter and 54% opted for either we are going to trial the letter option, in an attempt to reduce the DNAs that currently average 250 per month.
Action Plan

From the 1st November 2012 we will commence the use of the DNA letter so can we ask you to review the letter and feedback any comments prior to then.  All patients who DNA in October will receive a letter.
This new procedure will be reviewed in January to see if it has made an impact.

